DLPOA May 2020 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Tuesday,  May 12, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm

Members present: Wes Watt, Carla Gorton, Ed Cesa, Fred Everhart, Kristina Oswald, Scott Oswald, Jane Debbrecht, Tom Teeters, Gary Burke, Jenny Vanderlist, Cinda Everhart and Kate Griswold.

Others present:  Terry Gannon and Rich Paajanen

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –    

There has not been as much growth on the West side from the planting as was expected. When the original verbal contract with TPC was made, they said that there should be at least 50% growth afterwards. Fred is going to check back in a couple of weeks to see if more has come up. If not, he is going to contact TPC and discuss it with them.

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – 

· We need to increase our efforts pulling the garlic mustard. Maybe we can find family volunteers or even pay someone to do it? We can only encourage family units at this point due to Covid. The best time to do it is in the next two weeks. After that it will bloom and spread. 

· Terry Gannon mentioned that residents have been pulling a bunch of the garlic mustard on both sides of the lake. There is still a lot of it left on the West side.

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – The minutes were amended and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  

· The amount spent for Legal / Professional Fees is higher than usual, due to having to place more liens than usual this year.

· The Treasurer’s report was approved. 

Civic Committee Report: Rich Paajanen

He thanked the board for approving the work that was done on Harlequin to stop the flooding. Oakland County was contacted about the flooding, but ultimately they said it was not their responsibility. There is still somewhat of an issue with beavers building dams, but it is a lot better now.
Infrastructure Update:  

· Need to keep pushing Oakland County to fix the culvert underneath Plover Road. Ed will contact them again about it.

· There is a new encroachment issue on the West side with the same resident we have had problems with before.

· After discussion, the Board decided to wait another year to build new rafts. 

Natural Resources: 

· The Board decided to hold off on a Fish Study presentation at this time due to Covid. 

· Leaves, fallen trees and fertilizer seem to be major contributors to the deterioration of the lake. Ed is going to see if Dr. Jude will walk the West side of the lake with him to see if he can find out more information on what we can do to improve the lake. 

Old Business: 
· Perimeter Walk – Jane is going to ask some residents who regularly walk the lake to do the walk and report back to the board on possible encroachments. Wes and Jenny volunteered to go with them. 
· Fred wrote a letter to the residents who have a wall on the greenbelt, saying that it needs to be taken down. They inherited the wall when they bought the house last year.
New Business: 
· More boardwalks will need to be built on the East side trail, due to constant muddy conditions. Jane is going to talk to Eric Gustafson and see if he can build them and what the cost would be.
· Thank you to the residents who put bark down on the muddy sections of the trail to make it more passable. 
· Diane Blakeney wants to know whether she should be booking groups for parties for the summer or wait. The board decided that it would be better to wait until the Shelter at Home order is lifted. Kristina is going to call her. 
· The porta-johns will be routinely serviced starting the week before Memorial Day.
· Putting the rafts in and putting the rest of the picnic tables down will wait until the Executive order is lifted. 
· Signing up beach clean-up helpers and starting security will also wait. 
· We are addressing the issue of residents parking at Blue Heron Park by contacting them.
· Is the board responsible for when the water is not flowing correctly in the ditches of residents on the East side? It was decided that Oakland County Road Commission is responsible and that residents should call if they have an issue. Gary suggested we could also put some tips in the next newsletter about handling water issues. 
· People walking in the neighborhood have been leaving bags of dog feces in front yards of residents. Do we need to put more garbage cans around the neighborhood? The board decided not to due to the extra maintenance involved.
Meeting adjourned at 9:56 pm.

The next meeting will be Tuesday,  June 9th at 7:30 pm at the Main Park.

